
 

 

 

 

Friday, 15th January 2016 
 
Dear Parents 
 
Staffing 
Congratulations to Mrs Hutchinson, who has been promoted to Head of School and will now be supporting Mrs 
Meek (Acting Headteacher) as we work towards achieving 'Good' at our next school inspection. 

  
Mrs Alexander 
Mrs Alexander has asked that we pass on her thanks to everyone who gave her gifts and donations to Cancer 
Research on her retirement. 
 

Football Coaching 
We are very excited to have secured the services of Carlisle United to provide coaching for the children.  They 
will be coming to school on Fridays, starting 26th February,  and they will be developing the children’s football 
skills and team building.  To fund this, the School Council have discussed different fund-raising ideas – details to 
follow. 
 
Homework 
Children are expected to do this at home but we realise circumstances can change during the week and there 
will be occasions when it is not possible.  We are holding a FYTC (finish your task club) on Wednesdays at 12.30 
where children can have access to computers for research, complete unfinished work and practise their spellings 
and times tables. 
 
Stars of the Week 
Reception – Oliver Bridges for trying hard with his handwriting and presentation. 
Class 1 – Elizabeth Peace for excellent work on symmetry  
Class 2 – Aidan Brachtvogel and Jenny Wigham for fantastic work in science 
 
Menu w/c 18.1.16 
(Please note this menu may be subject to change) 

Monday 
(supplied by 
Greenhead Hotel) 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
(supplied by 
Greenhead Hotel) 

Lasagne, garlic 
bread & salad 

Mince, Yorkshire 
Puddings, Mashed 
Potato & Peas 

Tomato Pasta Bake, 
Homemade Bread 
&  Salad  

Chicken Pie, 
Potatoes & 
Sweetcorn 

Pizza, Chips & 
Beans 

Iced sponge Cheesecake Chocolate Cake 
&  Custard 

Flapjack Homemade biscuit 

Fruit/Yoghurt Fruit/Yoghurt Fruit/Yoghurt           
          

Fruit/Yoghurt Fruit/Yoghurt 

 
If your child usually has a packed lunch but would like a school dinner on any particular day please let us know in 
advance; preferably on Monday mornings. 
 
Yours, 
 
Judith Meek 
Acting Headteacher 
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